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December 14, 2016 

 
       STAFF’S FIRST DATA REQUEST  
           via email 
John H. Haswell       
Richard H. Fabiani II  
Attorneys for Clay Electric Cooperative        
P.O. Box 5877 
Gainesville, FL 32627-5877        
 
S. Scott Walker 
Attorney for City of Newberry, Florida 
527 E. University Avenue 
Gainesville, FL 32601 

Re: Docket No. 160242-EU – Joint petition for approval of territorial agreement in Alachua 
County by Clay Electric Cooperative, Inc. and the City of Newberry (joint petition) 

Dear Messrs. Haswell, Fabiani, and Walker: 

By this letter and pursuant to subsection 366.04(2), Florida Statutes, Commission staff respectfully 
requests the following information related to the joint petition:  
 

1. Please list and explain any differences between the prior agreement, which expired on 
September 18, 2009, and the proposed agreement. 

 
2. Are the parties abiding by the terms of the prior agreement between its expiration and the 

Commission’s consideration of the new agreement? If not, please explain. 
 

3. Rule 25-6.0440(2)(b) includes the standard that there is a “reasonable likelihood that the 
agreement, in and of itself, will not cause a decrease in the reliability of electric service to 
the existing or future ratepayers” of the parties. Please address this with regard to your 
proposed agreement. 
 

4. Please explain why the two customers are being transferred from Clay Electric 
Cooperative to the City of Newberry. 
 

5. The petition describes Attachment D as containing sample copies of letters to customers 
affected by the transfer; however it appears that only a sample of the residential letter was 
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included. Please provide a copy of the sample letter, including the rate comparison, for 
the general service commercial customer. 
 

6. Please provide a map that displays the extra-territorial customers before and after the 
transfer. 

 
7. Will any facilities be transferred in conjunction with the transfer of customers, and if so, 

what is the estimate of the purchase price? 
 

8. Referring to Article III, Section 3.5 Compensation of the proposed agreement, please 
explain whether this refers to compensation for the customers or compensation for any 
facilities transfer. 

 
Please file all responses electronically no later than Thursday, January 5, 2017 via the 
Commission’s website at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic 
Filing Web Form. Please feel free to call me at (850) 413-6540 if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/Sue Ollila 
 
Economic Analyst 
sollila@psc.state.fl.us 
 
cc:   Office of Commission Clerk 
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